
                                                 
News from the Office...   

 

 

Dear Parents,  

 

Another week has passed, I canõt decide whether it has flown by or simply passed 
by, days are merging and I know more than once this week I have had to question 
what day it is.   

We are now in week 5 of lockdown and know that there are at least two more weeks 
with the same rules and guidance in place. There have been lots of headlines and 
rumours about school opening on the 11th May which although we would I am sure all 
like to happen this is not true and as it stands no date has been set for schools to 
open let alone relax the current measures in place.  

Throughout the newsletter this week I have included Articles from the Unicef chil-
drenõs charter which struck me as being ones we all are trying to address at this 
time. Please share them with your children as you read the shout outs.  

We continue to thank you for your ongoing support and patience. The determination, 
effort and resilience shown by you all at this time is truly humblingñnot many peo-
ple in the world would take on a new job without prior training and experience!  

Whilst out walking with my children this week, I have spent a lot of time thinking 
about resilience and bravery. We take so much in our lives for granted, walking to 
the shop to pick up milk and bread, buying birthday presents for friends and family, 
decorating decisions and running to B & Q to pick up paint brushes or tools, going 
out for a meal, meeting friends in the park, socialising with friends and family. All 
these things we have done with very little thought on a daily and weekly timescale, 
now though we are steeling ourselves and being brave to leave the house to collect 
essential items only, to communicate in creative ways with our friends and family so 
that we donõt lose touch and can try to support them wherever they may be. We are 
all having to find an inner ôbraveõ to keep going and to continue in the best way that 
we can, bouncing back when days are particularly tricky and drawing on our reserves 
of resilience.  

I have always been incredibly proud of the resilience of our Dean Valley family and 
the strength of character of our children but catch myself feeling almost in awe of 
the situation they find themselves in at such young fragile ages.  My own children 
have this week been fighting with the unknown time scales, the changes that this 
absence from school and life as they know it is having on their mood, motivation and 
mental well being.   

So many young people will be affected in so many ways and the emotional support we 
can offer them has never been more vital, our world has changed and there will be I 
am sure changes that will continue to be in place for some time yet even when a re-
turn to school, jobs and businesses does happen.   

Please continue to look after yourselves, giving each other time where you can and 
taking one day at a time remaining positive and keeping hope and resilience at the 
forefront of your mind. The wellbeing pages on the website contain  some resources 
for supporting emotional well being and mental health. Over the next week we will 
continue to add to this bank of resources so that you are able to use the ideas with 
your children.  

Keeping in touch with you all is really important to us, this isn't to see if you are 
taking part in home learning but simply to check that you are all ok. Please try to 
message your class teacher once a week through the dojo or send a quick email to 
school, we still have a duty of care to every child in school and really do want to 
know that you are all doing ok.  

Take care, stay safe and I really do hope that I will see you soon.  

Kind regards,  

  

 

 

 

Dean Valley Times  



Super Learning Week  

Messages and Reminders  

 

Well beingñThe mental well being of our children is really important to us and at a time 
like this we are reminded how fragile life is. The Coronavirus outbreak means that com-
munities are facing uncertainty and this can have an impact on children and young peo-
pleõs mental health.  

Please find a document (which will have arrived with the newsletter and looks like the 
image to the right) which may be useful and also the link below to a guide about mental 
health. 

https://www.annafreud.org/media/7228/tmh-parent-leaflet-final-all-approved-laid-out-
for-web.pdf  

 

Safeguardingñplease remember that although we are not in school our duty of care to 
our children remains a number 1 priorityñespecially at such a difficult time, we are still 
here to offer support. This could include fall outs with friends and concerns around IT 
safety. You can contact your childõs class teacher through the dojo or if you would pre-
fer to speak on the phone then please let us know the number best to call you on. Can I 
also just remind you that if you are worried about anyone then please get in touch with 
us so that we can try to help.  

Please be mindful of childrenõs safety online. The following links have been shared by the 
DfE: 

Childline 

UK Safer Internet 

CEOP   

Support for parents and carers to keep children safe online includes: 

 

Internet mattersñfor support for parents and carers to keep children safe online 

Net-awareñfor support for parents and carers from the NSPCC 

Parent Infoñfor support for parents and carers to keep children safe online 

Thinkuknowñfor advice from the National Crime Agency to stay safe online 

UK Safer Internetñadvice for parents and carers 

 

PostcardsñDonõt forget to send your postcards in to school, it is very exciting seeing 
them coming in and our newly revamped entrance hall is looking great.  

 

Class Photographsñ We have written to all parents this week to let you know that Play-
ground Portraits will deliver all prints to school shortly after school re-opens. A few 
parents selected the delivery option, which was a mistake on their system this shouldnõt 
have been on the checkout process. We have been told that Playground Portraits will 
contact you separately and refund this delivery charge. 

 

Free School Mealsñ due to the current circumstances, your personal circumstances 
may have changed and you may be eligible to claim for free school meals for your chil-
dren. Our school is providing these in the form of a food parcel which is delivered by 
staff on a Monday morning. The eligibility criteria fro free school meals can be found at 
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals . Please do check to see if you qualify and 
apply as soon as possible. Free School Meals claims cannot be backdated. If you do apply, 
please email admin@deanvalley.cheshire.sch.uk to let us know and then we can keep an 
eye out for the details we need to support you.  

https://www.annafreud.org/media/7228/tmh-parent-leaflet-final-all-approved-laid-out-for-web.pdf
https://www.annafreud.org/media/7228/tmh-parent-leaflet-final-all-approved-laid-out-for-web.pdf
http://www.childline.org.uk
http://www.reportharmfulcontent.com
http://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre
http://www.internetmatters.org
http://www.net-aware.org.uk
http://www.parentinfo.org
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk
http://www.saferinternet.org.uk
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


Super Learning Week  

 

 

I wanted to share with you all a beautiful poem written by two or our children which 
reflects on the lockdown and the unprecedented time we are all living in currently. 
Last week I talked about hope and positivity and I feel this shows resilience and 

bravery the emotions I have focussed on this week.  



 
Daniel you get your 
shout out this week 
from your Mum (and 
me!) for the most 
amazing drawing skills! 
The online art lessons 
have clearly inspired 
you and you have 
shown such kindness in 
making a birthday card 
for Grandma and a 
rainbow for your 
neighbour!  

Matilda your shout out comes this week from your Mum (and me!) 
for being such a super kind friend and big sister. You have made 
packs for your friends and delivered to their doorsteps including 
lots of thoughtful things inside to make them smile and keep 
them busy. You have also been super helpful with your baby 
brother even reading a bed time story and to top off an amazing 
week have also learnt to ride your bike without stabilisers !  

A big shout out to 
Reggie from you r 
Mum (and me!), 
another Dean Val-
ley artist who this 
week has made it 
onto Steven Len-
tons doodle time 
gallery with his 
fabulous dinosaur!  

Mrs Dumbletonõs Shout Outs this week 
go toé. 

Finleyñfor enjoying being outside and 
learning and using the seek app to 
identify flowers. 

Halleñfor amazing sporting skills. Run-
ning, jumping and dribbling! 

Rory Dð for his Leaning Tower of Pisa, 
it had a perfect lean. 

Rafeñfor sending messages to family 
that brighten up their day. 

Sophieñfor riding a bike and prac-
tising netball.  

Rhysñfor waving through the window 
to residents of a local residents home 
and making them smile, while out for 
his daily run. 

Article 3 (Best interests of the child)  

The best interests of the child must be a top priority in 
all decisions and actions that affect children.  


